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Benefit reforms risk making system even more complex
The National Association of Welfare Rights Advisers (NAWRA) warned that plans to simplify the social security system could in fact make it even more complicated.
“The plans announced today are supposed to create a simpler system that will help people without jobs get back into work. But a growing reliance on punitive sanctions will inevitably increases the administrative burden, won’t help the hardest-to-reach get back into work and hurts the most vulnerable claimants and families hardest,” said Alan Markey, NAWRA chair.

He went on to say, “Mr Duncan Smith says he wants to make the benefits system simpler and easier to move into work but in our experience his plans will inevitably make it more complicated and more unfair. Sanctions are administratively complicated and will see increases in requests for hardship payments and claims on other grounds.”
 “Attempts to simplify the benefits system are to be commended and will get support from front-line advisers, but today’s announcement leaves the detail out in favour of some great sound bites that makes Mr Duncan Smith sounds tough.”
“The real issues to be tackled include making sure that proper support to people facing job losses and looking for work is delivered quickly and effectively and that there are enough real jobs out there. And the proposals do nothing to provide support for people who are sick and disabled and who want to try and get back into work but face discrimination from employers.”
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Notes to Editor:

1.  The National Association of Welfare Rights Advisers (NAWRA) was established in 1992 and represents social security advisers in some 250 organisations across the UK with membership drawn from local authorities, the voluntary sector, trade unions, solicitors and other organisations who provide legal advice on social security and tax credits. Our members have considerable experience in providing both front line legal advice on benefits, providing training and information.  NAWRA is regularly asked by DWP, HMRC and other agencies involved in  benefit administration and delivery for its views and comments and to provide evidence

2.  NAWRA’s 2009 submission to the parliamentary social security select committee on Decision Making and Appeals in Social Security which covered many of the issues related to simplification can be accessed here: http://www.nawra.org.uk/Documents/DMA_enquiry_work&pensionscttee_Sep09.pdf
NAWRA : Secretary- Kelly Smith ℅  CPAG, White Lion Street, London N1, Tel: 02078377979 ext 246      email: Kelly@nawra.org.uk    web: www.nawra.org.uk
NAWRA : Secretary- Kelly Smith ℅  CPAG, White Lion Street, London N1, Tel: 02078377979 ext 246      email: Kelly@nawra.org.uk    web: www.nawra.org.uk

